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Spring Equality Newsletter 
 An update from the Chairperson... 

As I look back over the past three and a half years I have 

spent as Chairperson of CSREC, I feel immensely satisfied 

with the progress we have made in encouraging and 

promoting equality within the Local Authority areas of 

Clackmannanshire, Falkirk and Stirling. Leafing through 

back numbers of our newsletter, I am pleased to note how 

we have developed and reached into our communities in 

our attempt to make Central Scotland free from prejudice and a place where 

all can expect equality of opportunities. 

The journey has been far from easy with many obstacles to overcome; but to 

have reached this far in such a short space of time despite a very restricted 

financial climate, both at national and local level says a lot for the vision and 

commitment of our Board of Directors who give of their time generously and 

freely to help guide CSREC forward towards achieving its aims and 

objectives. So my thanks, as Chairperson, to all of them. 

Of course, all the strategic planning in the world would get nowhere without 

the dedication, expertise and hard work of our staff and team of volunteers, all 

of whom have been the major reason for our success. 

You will read in greater detail in the forthcoming pages reports of the many 

engagements we have undertaken, all of them designed to  promote and 

encourage equality of opportunities, to give our communities a platform to 

have their voices heard by politicians, U.K., Scottish and local, to bring our 

public bodies within reach of our clientele. 

Just over the past month we held a follow up Brexit meeting, in partnership 

with the Ethnic Minorities Law Centre, in Falkirk where two of our MPôs 

listened to the concerns of their constituents, and obviously unable to give 

answers due to ongoing negotiations, took the questions and worries away 

with them. 

These past weeks we have held hustings for the forthcoming council elections 

in May 2017 in  Alloa, Clackmannshire and Stirling where many people had 

the opportunity to raise their concerns and ask questions of representatives of 

the political parties regarding how their party proposed to encourage equality 

of opportunity and a society free from prejudice if they held the power after the 

elections. 
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Central Scotland Regional Equality Council (CSREC) was established 
in 1984. We are a voluntary sector organisation, registered as a charity 
and a company limited by guarantee consisting of individual members 
and representatives from a wide range of organisations. CSREC has a 
remit to work across the areas of Clackmannanshire, Falkirk and Stirling 
Councils. It was set up to eradicate all forms of discrimination under the 
Race Relations Act 1976. Following the introduction of the Equality Act 
2010 and in recognition of intersectionality, we widened our remit to work 
with all nine protected characteristics. The main aims of CSREC are: 

¶ to work towards the elimination of discrimination in all its forms 

¶ to reduce inequality and promote a culture of human rights 

¶ to promote good relations between persons of protected 
characteristics without distinction on grounds of age, disability, marital 
status, pregnancy/maternity status, race, religion/belief, sex, sexual 
orientation and gender reassignment 

¶ to promote, build and work in partnership 

CSREC is a Scottish Charity registered with The Office of the Scottish 

Charity Regulator (OSCR) with registration number SC010373. We are 

also a Scottish Company Limited by Guarantee registered 

with Companies House with registration number SC208570. 

I am pleased to announce that we have just won a grant from the Climate 

Challenge Fund managed by Keep Scotland Beautiful on behalf of 

Scottish Governmentôs Greener Scotland initiative for a one year Forth 

Valley Communities for Conservation project which will bring together 

120 households from minority ethnic communities living in Central 

Scotland to reduce carbon emissions in households and empower 

members of the community to work together to change their behaviour to 

positively tackle climate change. ( more  inside this newsletter ) 

There is a lot happening within CSREC just now, but as a Board we are 

very aware of the dangers ahead. We must do more to secure future 

funding to make the organisation more sustainable. We are grateful for 

the current financial help we receive from Forth Valley Language 

Support. 

We must secure a base for our future development and  operations and 

we must strive to make our Board more diverse in its skills, more 

representative of the communities we serve. You can all be assured that 

we are working on this. 

Lastly, many thanks to all of you who have contributed to this edition of 

the newsletter and I hope we will continue to work together to promote 

diversity and equality of opportunity for all. 

Michael GiannandreaðChairperson, CSREC   

AN UPDATE FROM THE C HAIR é...CONTINUED 

http://www.csrec.org.uk/discrimination/
http://www.csrec.org.uk/discrimination/
http://www.oscr.org.uk/
http://www.oscr.org.uk/
http://www.oscr.org.uk/search-oscr/charity-details?number=SC010373#results
https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/companies-house
https://beta.companieshouse.gov.uk/company/SC208570
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This Chinese New Year - the Spring Festival, 2017 ï is the Year of the 

Rooster, according to the Chinese Zodiac.  It was celebrated with a big event 

at the Albert Hall in Stirling on 30
th
 January.  

The event was the outcome of an initiative by Stirling Council and the Central 

Scotland Chinese Association in co-operation with the Shenzhen Overseas 

Exchange Association. Guests who attended the banquet that evening were 

treated to an array of performances by artistes from the Yate Group who hail 

from mainland China. 

The programme began at about 5.30 pm with an exciting Lion dance.  The dramatic movements of the 

huge Lion were accompanied by rhythmic loudly beating drums and clanging cymbals. A very auspicious 

start! 

After welcome speeches and a sumptuous banquet, the entertainment that followed included Chinese folk 

dances, songs, world class acrobatics, a magic show, plus a ñmask-changingò highlight.  The performerôs 

face mask changed colour faster than the eye could see!  How this mask-changing is done is a very 

closely guarded secret in China.  

Finally, in maintaining the Chinese tradition of auguring prosperity with every New Year, a ñred packetò 

containing money was distributed to every guest, young and old who attended this memorable occasion 

at the Albert Hall.  Written by DJ and SB Macintosh  

OUR FUNDERS  

CHINESE NEW YEAR 2017 CELEBRATIONS IN ST IRLING  



 

 

FORTH VALLEY COMMUNITIES FOR CONSERVATION  

Traditionally, spring signals the mark of new beginnings and at CSREC we are 

proud to introduce our new project, Forth Valley Communities for 

Conservation, aimed at empowering minority ethnic communities in Central 

Scotland (Falkirk, Stirling and Clackmannanshire).  

Our Forth Valley Communities for Conservation (FVC4C) project will aim to foster 

increased awareness and behaviour changes amongst minority ethnic 

communities in Central Scotland  around the topics of energy efficiency, 

climate change and environmentally friendly transportation. Our Project Co-

ordinator, Aneel Singh Bhopal, will work alongside 4 Community Link Officers, Kasia Borowska (Polish and 

Eastern European Communities), Sherry Bien Macintosh (Chinese and East Asian Communities) and Taya 

Mozagba (African and Caribbean Communities) , who will, in turn, work with  communities in an effort to 

educate them on climate change related issues. 

 Over the course of the next year the project will deliver a variety of fun and informative initiatives centred 

on the environment. These will include 120 FREE Home Visits, 5 FREE Eco-Driving Sessions, 4 FREE 

Carbon Discussion Event and 4 FREE Community Events.  Furthermore in Mid May we will be hosting 

our FVC4C launch event so please stay tuned. All of our activities will be funded through the Scottish 

Governmentôs Climate Challenge Fund which you can find more about below.   

Before we leave you though, it wouldnôt be right, as a Scottish organisation, to ignore one of more 

important developments over the past few months: the weather! The nights are getting lighter and the 

mornings are getting warmer so there can be no more excuses for leaving that light on the living room or 

keeping that heater on the bedroom! Thus, to ensure that you capitalise on the rarest of opportunities to 

use less gas and electricity, our team have kindly included a series of simple tips to make sure you are still 

keeping warm for the pending ñsummerò months whilst also remaining energy efficient as well! So, please, 

boost your bank balance and protect the planet by following our óSummer Saversô below!  

Summer Savers 

10 tips to top up your warmth and save money this summer!  

¶ Turn your thermostat down by 1 degree Celsius. This can cut your annual heating bill by 10% 

¶ Turn switches off at the wall when youôre not using them. This will save money and energy. 

¶ Replace standard lightbulbs with CFL or LED bulbs. This can save you Ã35 a year.  

¶ Spend one minute less in the shower each day. This could save you Ã10 per year, per person.  

¶ Draught proof your windows and doors. This can save you up to Ã30 on your annual heating bill. 

¶ When making cups of tea, only boil the amount of water that you need. 

¶ Remember to switch of f your lights when not in use. 

¶ Insulate your home 

¶ Dry your clothes naturally 

¶ Use lids for on pots and pans when cooking 

 

 

 

!ǇǊƛƭ нлмт ƛǎǎǳŜΣ ǇŀƎŜ п /{w9/ bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 



 

 

!ǇǊƛƭ нлмт ƛǎǎǳŜΣ ǇŀƎŜ р /{w9/ bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 

At CSREC we believe that we all have an individual and collective duty to protect our environment for our 
own generation and for those to come. This can only happen if we adjust our attitudes to environmental 
issues. Through the initiatives at the Forth Valley Communities for Conservation project our team will 
aim to assist the minority ethnic communities in the Central Scotland area to achieve this. So, come 
on, together we can take charge and make the change! Our Community Link Officers are multilingual and 
will be on hand to deliver FREE home energy efficiency visits to your doorstep. As previously mentioned, 
if anyone is interested in obtaining a home visit then please do not hesitate to contact us on the details 
provided below.  

If you are interested in volunteering or taking part in one of our initiatives then please contact us by 

telephone on 01324610950 or email us on admin@csrec.org.uk 

The Climate Challenge Fund is a Scottish Government grant programme, managed and 

administered by Keep Scotland Beautiful, which provides funding and support for community 

groups that are tackling climate change through local community-led projects. Since the Fund 

was launched in 2008, 622 communities across Scotland have benefitted from CCF grants 

totalling Ã85.8 million 

Energy Efficiency Training for the FVC4C Team 

On Wednesday 19th April 2017 our brand new Forth Valley Communities for Conservation team received 
a fantastic day of energy efficiency training delivered courtesy of British Gas.  The session was 
conducted by Donna Hall (Site Support Coordinator at British Gas) and Angela Grant (Trainer at British 
Gas) who expertly guided the group through various energy efficiency issues in a fun and informative 
way. Our staff and volunteers not only gained invaluable training on energy efficiency, which they will 
now utilise when advising minority ethnic communities in the Forth Valley area, but they even managed 
to bag themselves prizes (all environmentally friendly, of course) after participating in a hotly contested 
game of óenergy efficiency bingoô! We look forward to carrying out further training for our Community Link 
Officers and Volunteer Climate Champions over the course of the next few weeks and then put the hard 
work to good use when we begin our outreach work in the community.  

We also had some great training courtesy of Jean-Matthieu Gaunand of ELREC and Lilian Delaney of 
Home Energy Scotland held on Wednesday 26th April. 

Below are photos of our new Project Coordinator and our, very happy looking, Community Link Officers 
and Volunteer Climate Champions on the training day delivered by British Gas. 

FORTH VALLEY COMMUNITIES FOR CONSERVATION CONTINUED  

L- R Angela Grant (BG Trainer), Taya Mozagba (Community Link Officer for African and African Caribbean communities at 

FVC4C), Kenny Muir (Volunteer), Sherry Macintosh (Community Link Officer for Chinese and East Asian communities at 

FVC4C), Kasia Borowska (Community Link Officer for Polish and East European communities at FVC4C), Sajila Kosar 

(Volunteer), Donna Hall (BG Site Support Coordinator) 

(Above) Aneel Bhopal - Project 
Coordinator for Forth Valley 
Communities for Conservation 
(FVC4C) 



 

 
POLICE SCOTLAND - POSITIVE ACTION T EAM  

In January 

2017 the  

Police 

Scotland 

Positive 

Action 

Team launched the first ever  

Introduction to Policing  

Programme.  This programme is 

designed to encourage people 

from ethnic minority  

communities to consider a  

career in policing, as a police 

officer.  During this course  

people learned about our  

recruitment process, officer 

safety training, public order, the 

role of the CID and lots more. 

More than 50 people attended 

the 4 week course which ran on 

Saturday one week and Sunday 

the next.  The course was held 

at Garscube Sports Centre, 

Maryhill, with the exception of 

Week 2 which was held at the 

Scottish Police College.  On this 

day people brought along with 

them friends and familyô to hear 

from the Chief Constable why it 

is important for us to improve 

the diversity of our workforce, 

take part in workshops, have a 

tour of the facility and take part 

in the fitness test.   

The candidates formed a  
diverse group which included 
Africans, Sikhs, Muslims,  
Latvians, Albanians, Spanish, 
Polish, Russians and those with 
a Middle Eastern heritage. 
 
 

Representatives from the Sikh 
and Muslim communities, 
mosque committee members 
and African Forum Scotland 
were also in attendance. PSYV 
volunteers and Special  
Constables were on hand to  
ensure the smooth running of 
the event. 
 
Each of the 4 weeks included 
fitness and it was amazing to 
see the progress people made 
from week 1, by week 4  
everyone was achieving the  
required fitness level. 
 
After the 4 week course the 
Positive Action Team provided 
further mentoring support 
through competency based  
interview workshops, fitness 
testing and various ódrop-inô  
sessions where people could 
pop in and see the team at a 
time that suited them.  The team 
will continue to support, guide, 
and mentor people through the 
selection/recruitment process 
and beyond.  

 
We are delighted to announce a 
second course which will run 
between April and May 2017. 
 
The dates and locations for 
the next Introduction to  
Policing Programme areé.  
 

Saturday 29 April Scottish  
Police College, Kincardine  
 
Saturday 6 May Force  
Training and Recruitment 
Centre, Jackton G75 8GR  
 
Sunday 14 May  Garscube 
Sports Centre, West of  
Scotland Science Park, Kelvin 
Campus, Maryhill Road, G20 
0SP  
 
The course runs generally  
between 10 - 4pm each day and 
on week 2 people are invited to 
bring friends and family with 
them to the Scottish Police  
College.  People should sign up 
to attend all 4 weeks to gain the 
best experience they can and 
will be allocated a mentor.  As 
there is a fitness element people 
need to bring clothes that they 
can undertake fitness in with 
them each week.  Please donôt 
worry about your current fitness 
level as the course is designed 
to help you with this. 
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Spaces can be booked by 
emailing  
recruitmentpositiveactionteam
@scotland.pnn.police.uk or via 
Police Scotlandôs Facebook 
page ñPolice Scotland Positive 
Action.ò 
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Outside the Box has launched two new projects in Falkirk, one of which is called Money 

Owls. The idea is for trained older volunteers to attend pop up events throughout the area 

and chat with other people about money matters. The project came about from our 

conversations with older people who said that there was a lack of clear information 

around money matters. 

We are under no illusion that the project wonôt be somewhat challenging. A recent study 

by University College London surveying 15000 adults showed that the majority are embarrassed to talk 

about money and would rather talk about sex, religion or politics. And yet here we are, wanting to chat with 

people about it in a public place?! But there is a method in our madness ï we have a powerful tool at our 

disposal: peer support.  

This project is built on the foundation of older people helping each other. This is not about giving advice, 

asking difficult questions or delving into the private details of someoneôs finances. It is about peers chatting 

about what is available to them, about organisations which can help with a range of issues and about 

sharing tips of what has worked for others. The range of issues we will be chatting about will be varied, and 

will depend on the people who approach us. Some examples include: 

¶ Getting accessible bank accounts when people have difficulty with sight or writing ï for bank 

statements, using PIN when you have limited or painful hand use 

¶ Getting advice on making homes more fuel efficient 

¶ Checking out insurance comparison websites 

¶ Knowing when and how to move to Power of Attorney ï there are a lot of difficulties with delays and 

costs if it is started too late 

We all need to deal with money matters, letôs start talking about it! The volunteers will receive excellent 

training through Grangemouth Citizenôs Advice Bureau and will be supported by Outside the Box 

throughout their involvement with the project. 

Another project we are currently starting is designed in a very similar way but deals with 

housing matters instead ï welcome to Housing Owls. We will train older volunteers, in 

conjunction with Falkirk Council, to provide information to older people around what is 

available in the area. It will cover things like: 

¶ Who to contact if you are struggling to live independently in your own home 

¶ How to reduce the amount of furniture and stuff in your home 

¶ How to decide whether you should downsize 

These are just examples, the breadth of the conversations will again depend on the 

people who come to us. Same as with Money Owls, the volunteers will be trained to provide information, 

and point people in the right direction when they need advice. 

If you would like to find out more about becoming volunteer or about the projects, please get in touch: Ania 

on 07514905945, ania@otbds.org or Alice on 0141 419 0451, alice@otbds.org. 

OUTSIDE THE BOX  
!ǇǊƛƭ нлмт ƛǎǎǳŜΣ ǇŀƎŜ т 
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JOIN CSREC AS A  

MEMBER  

Membership of CSREC is open to any 

individual or organisation who is  

interested in supporting our work, and 

who believes in our aims and  

objectives, which are: 

¶ To promote equality & equal  
opportunities 

¶ To fight discrimination 

¶ To foster good relations in our  
communities 

¶ To build partnerships with  
likeminded organisations &  
public bodies 

 
You may join CSREC regardless of 
where you live, or are based,  
although to be eligible to vote you must 
reside in the Central Scotland area, 
our "area of benefit". 
 
We welcome membership from  
diverse groups so we are better 
represented, especially by those pro-
tected characteristics and  
organisations that represent them. We 
would be much obliged if you would 
consider joining us and also help us by 
encouraging individuals and  
organisations known to you to join 
CSREC. 
 
In return for your support, you will be 
invited to attend any CSREC meetings 
or events, will be eligible to vote, 
providing you have been a member for 
six months, and providing you reside in 
CSREC's"area of benefit", you are  
eligible to nominate and be nominated 
to membership of the Board of  
Directors, and will receive copies of 
CSREC News, Annual Report and  
other publications. 

 
To become a member, simply  
complete: 
1. Membership Application Form 
2. Equal Opportunities Monitoring Form 
 
These can be collected from our  
office or on our website 
www.csrec.org.uk/about-us/join-us-
as-a-member 
 
Completed applications should be  
returned to us by either: 
Email: admin@csrec.org.uk 
Or post to: CSREC, Community  
Education Centre, Park Street,  
Falkirk FK1 1RE 
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SCOTTISH FIRE AND RESCUE SERVICE ð

FALKIRK AREA  

Currently CSREC are 

delivering Hate Crime 

Awareness training to 

Firefighters within all 

Falkirk District Fire 

Stations. 

Firefighters on a daily basis visit many homes within the Falkirk 

District, this could be through an emergency call or because they 

are carrying out a free home fire safety visit. The CSREC 

awareness training provides the Firefighter with a greater 

understanding and knowledge of hate crime, especially how to spot 

it and what would be the reporting pathway. 

The Scottish Fire & Rescue Service for many years have carried out 

free home fire safety visits to homes within the Falkirk District, last 

year 1500 homes were visited. 

The Service are currently exploring ideas with other partners to 

enhance this visit, predominately in the past the visit was to check 

for fire safety, however the Service when in peopleôs homes now 

wants to enhance this visit and take the opportunity to ensure they 

are safe in other areas, i.e. slips, trips and falls. 

Spring time is upon us and this is when fire calls to the Service 

increases due to young people starting fires outside. The Service is 

currently targeting schools and youth groups to speak to young 

people about the consequences of this type of anti-social behaviour 

in the hope of reducing the demand on the Service. 

Over the coming year within the Falkirk District the Service will be 

running Fire Skills Programmes, each programme will involve 

working closely with young people over 3 days within one of the 

local stations.  

The programmes are designed to motivate the young people, to 

provide technical skills to enhance their confidence, increase their 

employability opportunities and to encourage them to take the right 

path and be good citizens. 

Over the coming months the Service will be working in partnership 

in other areas to reduce unintentional harm and to keep people safe 

in the community. In Falkirk Fire Station a safety day ó biker 

breakfastô will run which is targeting motorcyclists safety and the 

Service will be attending the Helix Emergency Services day to 

provide water safety information and carry out water safety 

demonstrations. 

Nicky Barr ï Station Manager, Falkirk   



 

 

!ǇǊƛƭ нлмт ƛǎǎǳŜΣ ǇŀƎŜ ф /{w9/ bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 

It is estimated that at least one in every four people in the UK will experience a 

mental health problem during their lifetime, yet the stigma around poor mental 

wellbeing and mental illness is still as prevalent as ever. 

With around 10 million working days a year lost due to stress, depression, and anxiety, poor mental 

wellbeing affects individuals, families, friends, and businesses across Scotland every day. So why is there 

still a stigma, and why are so many people still not talking about their mental health? 

At FDAMH Training Academy we believe itôs vital to remove this stigma and help eradicate the 

discrimination faced by those experiencing poor mental wellbeing. Thatôs why weôre delivering training 

courses on mental health and wellbeing to individuals and organisations across Scotland. 

We believe that one of the best routes of encouraging people to talk about mental wellbeing is through 

education. With negative and derogatory terms banded about online and in the media every week, many 

could benefit from gaining a better understanding of what mental health and mental illness are, and the 

difference between the two. 

To date, FDAMH Training Academy has delivered training to over 1,250 delegates across a range of 

subjects including: Keeping Yourself Mentally Well; Mindfulness for Wellbeing; Managing Anxiety; 

Understanding Self-harm; Understanding Eating Disorders and Assertiveness. 

Working closely with organisations in areas such as Falkirk, Dumfries & Galloway, St. Andrews and 

Glasgow, FDAMH Training Academy has created bespoke training programmes to suit the needs of 

businesses and their staff across a range of sectors.  

Looking to find out more and see how you could help yourself, those close to you, or those you engage 

with at work? Why not book a place on one of our upcoming training courses? 

Boundaries Workshop  

Monday 24
th
 April between 1:30-4:30pm at the Later Life Information Centre, Falkirk 

Discover the importance of maintaining boundaries, learn how to establish them, explore good practice for 

maintaining them, and understand the benefits to both yourself and those you work with during this three-

hour interactive course. 

Keeping Yourself Mentally Well  

Monday 1
st
 May between 9:30 ï 4:30pm at Glenbervie Care Home, Larbert 

A one-day course, Keeping Yourself Mentally Well will equip you with the knowledge and tools needed to 

keep yourself mentally well. By the end of the course you will not only know more about how to óstay wellô 

and spot the signs of poor mental wellbeing in yourself and others, but youôll also have a bank of 

techniques you can turn to when you feel your mental wellbeing dipping.  

Assertiveness  

Friday 5
th
 May between 9:30 ï 3:30pm at Glenbervie Care Home, Larbert 

This five-hour workshop helps you to understand the importance of being assertive and offers techniques 

to ensure you can continue to be assertive long after the course is finished. The workshop also looks at the 

power of body language and the impact this has on how you come across, allowing you the chance to try 

out new techniques and see the difference this can make to your daily communication. 

If youôre interested in learning more about how FDAMH Training Academy could help you or the business 
you work for, get in touch with us today on academy@fdamh.org.uk or 01324 671600, or visit our website 
to find out more about our upcoming training courses: www.fdamh.org.uk/academy. 

FDAMH  

mailto:academy@fdamh.org.uk
http://www.fdamh.org.uk/academy
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Rainbow Muslim Women Group (RMWG) is a social group for all women 

where we provide opportunities to participate in various activities, events 

and informal educational seminars. With approximately 45 members aged 

18-55, our group aspires to encourage women to integrate within the  

society while ensuring we meet their personal, social and  

educational needs, skills and interests. 

In the last few months, the group has been busy organising several 

events. We held a successful event celebrating Pakistani and Scottish  

Poetry on Robert Burns Day.  The event was attended by many guests 

from the Scottish and Pakistani community. 

Chairperson of Rainbow Muslim Women's group Samina Ali said: ñWe 

were delighted to work to organise this successful event celebrating  

poetry. I would like to thank all the volunteers for all their help and ideas 

to make this event happen. Thank you to all for celebrating with us". 

RMWG held a special event especially for Syrian refugees.  The festival 

of Nawroz was celebrated on 22nd March and was very much enjoyed by 

all the families who attended.  

Rainbow Muslim Women's group also have arranged female only swimming 

sessions every Saturday from 1pm to 3pm at Falkirk High School. All females 

are welcome to take advantage of this great opportunity. Facilities are suitable 

for Muslim women and there is a guaranteed female lifeguard on duty and as 

well as fully enclosed changing facilities.  

We look forward to sharing more initiatives in the future to help those in 

our Falkirk community.  

The group meet every Tuesday afternoon from 1pm to 3pm at the Westfield 

Community Centre and every Wednesday evening from 6.30pm to 8.30pm at 

the Dawson Centre, David's Loan, Falkirk. The group is open to all women. 

THE RAINBOW MUSLIM W OMENôS GROUP 

 

We welcome organisations to advertise in the CSREC Community Newsletter. This service is available 

for a contribution of Ã100 or Ã250 depending on the size and placement of the advertisement. To find 

out more, please contact Gillian Currie on 01324 610950 or email admin@csrec.org.uk. 

Our newsletter is published every quarter in January, April, July and October of each year. 

ADVERTISING  



 

 

Stirlingshire Voluntary Enterprise (SVE) is Stirlingôs Third Sector Interface 

(TSI). SVE exists to offer support to local organisations across areas such as 

funding, governance, training, Health & Social Care and volunteer support and 

management, as well as ensuring that the third sector has a voice alongside 

the Community Planning Partners. For further information about SVE you can 

find us at www.sventerprise.org.uk, email us at info@sventerprise.org.uk or 

phone 01786 430000  

 

Volunteersô Week is a national annual event, which takes place at the start of 

June every year. It celebrates the contribution made by millions of volunteers 

across the UK. Itôs run by NCVO in partnership with Volunteer Development 

Scotland, Volunteer Now(Northern Ireland) and Wales Council for Voluntary 

Action. 

 

In partnership with Volunteer Scotland and Stirling Council, SVE will also be 

celebrating volunteering through the Stirling Volunteer Festival, which will take 

place in September this year for 5 days from the 21st until the 25th. Volunteer 

Involving Organisations (VIO) will be recognizing and celebrating the impact 

volunteers make in our local communities thorough a series of planned 

events. There will be pop up cafes, walks around Stirling showing the different 

VIOôs in Stirling, family sport and activity events, cumulating in Stirlingôs Annu-

al Inspiring Volunteer Award Ceremony. For more information on the Festival, 

contact us on 01786430000 or info@sventerprise.org.uk 

  

!ǇǊƛƭ нлмт ƛǎǎǳŜΣ ǇŀƎŜ мм /{w9/ bŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊ 

http://www.sventerprise.org.uk
mailto:info@sventerprise.org.uk
http://t.umblr.com/redirect?z=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.ncvo-vol.org.uk&t=ZGJlMTM3OTcyYTQ1NGNmNGU4NTAxMGUyYjU5OTBiZTljYjRhYTlhMixUbU4zdWpESg%3D%3D&p=&m=0
http://t.umblr.com/redirect?z=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.vds.org.uk%2F&t=ODg1MjA5NThiMzMxYWY4ZWEzZjcxMTUwZjY2Yjc3OWY4MDIzOTRiYSxUbU4zdWpESg%3D%3D&p=&m=0
http://t.umblr.com/redirect?z=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.vds.org.uk%2F&t=ODg1MjA5NThiMzMxYWY4ZWEzZjcxMTUwZjY2Yjc3OWY4MDIzOTRiYSxUbU4zdWpESg%3D%3D&p=&m=0
http://t.umblr.com/redirect?z=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.volunteernow.co.uk%2F&t=ODRlZDRjMjZhZjJiNjUxNTBhZGYwMjJmNzlkZjBjODk1YTU0Y2UxZSxUbU4zdWpESg%3D%3D&p=&m=0
http://t.umblr.com/redirect?z=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wcva.org.uk&t=OGViOGUwNWMwMWU1MDkzMWM2NTMwOTI0OTY2MTFjODg5OTNmYzAzMixUbU4zdWpESg%3D%3D&p=&m=0
http://t.umblr.com/redirect?z=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.wcva.org.uk&t=OGViOGUwNWMwMWU1MDkzMWM2NTMwOTI0OTY2MTFjODg5OTNmYzAzMixUbU4zdWpESg%3D%3D&p=&m=0
mailto:info@sventerprise.org.uk
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At British Transport Police, the safety of the travelling public remains our 
absolute priority. Weôre happy to report that crime on the railway is very 
low and we continually take a hardline approach against criminals, 
especially those who cause alarm or intimidate passengers or rail staff.  
 
This includes incidents where passengers and rail staff are targeted 
simply because of who they are or if they are different from everyone 
else.   

 
Weôre proud that our officers and staff come from all walks of life and we 
believe everyone has the right to travel safely. We wonôt tolerate 
behaviour where someone is targeted because they are different or 
made to feel uncomfortable on their journey. 
 
A hate crime is when someone commits a crime against you because of 
your disability, gender identity, race, religion, sexual orientation, or any 
other actual or perceived difference. 
 

It doesn't just mean physical violence. Someone using offensive language towards you or harassing you 
because of who you are (or who they think you are) is also a crime. Another example is someone posting 
abusive or offensive messages about you online. 
 
You might want to shrug it off if it happens to you. But if you donôt tell us, we wonôt know about it and canôt 
stop it from getting worse, for you or someone else. Even if youôre not sure if itôs a crime or not, we would 
ask you report it so we can investigate. 
 
It is never OK to be targeted because of who you are or because you may be different. We will never 
tolerate it and we continue to urge victims and witnesses to report incidents on the railway to us.  
 
There are many ways that you can do this, but a very simple way to report an incident of hate crime is by 
sending a text to our unique reporting service, 61016.  
 
Text us what happened, where it has happened and when ï we will then investigate. It couldnôt be easier 
and your information will help us continue to ensure the railway is a safe and pleasant place to travel.  
 
We are incredibly proud of our text service as it has provided rail users with a discreet way to report crime 
and concerns to us.  
 
In November last year, we unveiled a newly 
wrapped train promoting our innovative service 
alongside ScotRail and Transport Scotland. 
This train is powering its way throughout 
Scotland and we are hoping to encourage even 
more passengers to report their concerns to us.  
 
Chief Inspector Sue Maxwell  
East Scotland Sector Commander  

BRITISH TRANSPORT PO LICE  
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Help Promote Equality and 

Fight Discrimination  

Volunteering is a great way to get involved, give something back to your local 

community, and make a difference. 

We need volunteers to assist us with: 

§ Administration 

§ Research and Fundraising 

§ Community Engagement 

§ Events 

§ Graphics 

§ Media and communications 

§ Experienced Law Volunteers who can assist our Support and Advice 

Service 

For more information go to: www.csrec.org.uk/volunteer 

 

Phone: 01324 610950 

Email: admin@csrec.org.uk 

Web: www.csrec.org.uk 

 

Central Scotland  Regional Equality Council 

Community Education Centre 

Park Street, Falkirk 

FK1 1RE 

 
Get in  

 touch  
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Getting the most out of counselling 

At the Stirling Voluntary Sector Leaders Forum in March 2017, Arun Gopinath, Manager of CSREC, 
delivered a very helpful presentation on hate crime. He spoke about how hate crime is defined, the 
extent of it and how to report it. He also highlighted that it can cause lots of distress and that some 
people seek counselling to help them deal with the emotional and psychological harm that it causes.  

This article discusses how to get the most out of counselling to deal with hate crime and many other 
distressing experiences. It also describes how COSCA, Scotlandôs professional body for counselling and 
psychotherapy, based in Stirling, can help you to find a counsellor.  

Counselling involves establishing a therapeutic relationship between the client and the counsellor which 
differs in nature and structure to any other relationship. This is because in counselling, both people are 
focused on the client. The bulk of the work of counselling is also conversational. As such, counselling can 
seem rather strange at the outset. 

The counsellorôs role is to help you to increase your understanding of yourself and your situation, and to 
help you gain the resources you need to make changes in your life. Your counsellor will help you 
generate realistic and achievable goals.  

Counselling requires you to be fully present and engaged in the counselling process. You need to be 
honest and be willing to speak about things that you wouldn't ordinarily speak about. 

In sessions, your counsellor will ask lots of questions and find out as much as s/he can about your life and 
the specific problems and situations that brought you to counselling. Generally, counsellors do not give 
advice and will not tell you what to do or what choices you should make in important decisions in your life.  

Counselling can at times be painful or feel embarrassing. As the counselling progresses and the work gets 
deeper, your feelings will also very likely intensify. Timing is also important, and the process of therapy 
cannot be rushed. It is something which unfolds over time.  

On the home page of COSCAôs website we have our very popular free video, Person to Person, that 
helps people to decide if counselling is for them. Also on the COSCA website under ófind a therapistô we 
have the online and fully searchable COSCA Register of Counsellors and Psychotherapists, and also our 
directories of member counselling organisations in Scotland. You can use your postcode to search the 
above to find a counsellor near you. www.cosca.org.uk 

Brian Magee 

Chief Executive 

COSCA (Counselling & Psychotherapy in Scotland) 

16 Melville Terrace | Stirling | FK8 2NE 

t:  01786 475 140    f: 01786 446 207 

e: info@cosca.org.uk   w: www.cosca.org.uk 

http://www.cosca.org.uk
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Support and Advice Service 

For help with: 

¶ Discrimination 

¶ Hate Crime 

¶ Accessing public services 

¶ Employment 

¶ Education 

¶ Housing 

¶ Welfare 

/{w9/лм Ϫ/{w9/лм 

Contact us 

Central Scotland Regional Equality Council (CSREC) 

Community Education Centre, Park Street, Falkirk, FK1 1RE 

By telephone: 01324 610 950   

By email: admin@csrec.org.uk 

    Our Service is available in your language 

ǿǿǿΦŎǎǊŜŎΦƻǊƎΦǳƪ 
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Quiet Waters is a counselling service based in Camelon. It started life in 1995 when a group of 

churches got together and established a telephone helpline, which was known as Crossline. This 

service evolved over the years and was renamed as Quiet Waters which is a Scottish Charitable 

Incorporated Organisation (SCIO). Quiet Waters is a Christian organisation and has retained the 

ethos of Crossline. It does, however, provide services to all regardless of faith, gender, ethnic origin 

or life choices, and indeed, the majority of our service users would not identify themselves as 

Christian. 

We provide a range of services. The largest of these is our generic counselling service in which we 

see people with a range of problems resulting often in significant anxiety, depression and 

relationship difficulties. We also have a bereavement listening service, and provide a service at the 

Termination of Pregnancy Clinic at Forth Valley Royal Hospital. We have, until very recently, 

collaborated with the Spiritual Care Departments at both Forth Valley Royal Hospital and St Johnôs 

Hospital in Livingston. Due to changes within the NHS with regard to the provision of these services, 

we no longer do this. We also support pastors and provide a number of training events throughout 

the year which are open to all. In the last year these have included Bereavement and Listening 

Skills, Mindfulness and Mental Health First Aid. 

Our services are offered free of charge and are provided by volunteers. We have a salaried Practice 

Manager (currently Audrey Smith) and a Board comprising five trustees, including the Chair. Our 

volunteers are a mix of fully trained counsellors and a group of trained listeners. The former provide 

our counselling services and the latter provide bereavement services and a service at the 

Termination of Pregnancy Clinic. We are affiliated to the British Association of Counselling and 

Psychotherapy (BACP). 

If you would like more information about or work, or would like to be involved with us, please contact 

our practice manager at Audrey@quiet-waters.org 

We currently have vacancies for both counsellors and listeners. 

Tom Brown  

Chair of Board 

Quiet Waters, 2 Glasgow Road, Camelon, Falkirk FK1 4HJ office@quiet-waters.org  

www.quiet-waters.org Tel: 01324 630643 
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SAVE ENERGY  

 

 you can take to 

Turning your thermostat down 

by one degree can reduce your  

annual heating bill by 10%  

One minute less in the  

shower each day can save up 

to Ã10 a year per person 

Switch lights off 

when not in use 

Turn switches off at the 

wall when not using 

appliances 

Dry your 

clothes 

naturally 

Insulate 

your 

home 

Use lids on 

pots and pans 

when cooking 

When making  

a cuppa,  

only boil the water you need. 

Draught-proof windows and 

doors to save up to Ã30 from 

your annual heating bill 

Replace standard light 

bulbs with CFL or LED bulbs 

and save up to Ã35 per year 

For more information on any of these energy saving tips, or if you would 

like to find out more about Forth Valley Communities For Conservation,  

please contact the CSREC Climate Change Team  

Ten easy steps  

(and save money!) 
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Hate Crime Session at the Grangemouth Over 

50s Ladies Group - 24th February 2017 

PHOTO GALLERY  

Hate Crime Awareness at Alloa Community Fire 
Station - 27th February 2017 

CSREC Stall at LGBT History Month event held 

by Pink Saltire at Stirling  - 18th February 2017 

Falkirk Peoples Rights and Equality Group 

(FPREG) Forum - 8th February 2017 

Hate Crime Awareness session with Make It 
Happen Over 50s Group in Bonnybridge -  

6
th
 March 2017 

 CSREC's Trafficking & Exploitative Employment 
Practices awareneass session with GLA & Disability 
Accessibility Service in Camelon - 21 February 2017  
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Stirling Equality Hustingsð20th April 2017 

Post Brexit Public Information Meeting - 8th 
April 2017 

Clackmannanshire Equality Hustings, Town 

Hall , Alloa  - 19th April 2017 

Angela Constance speaking at Scottish Government 
Race equality Framework for Scotland Anniversary - 

15th March 2017 

Scottish Ahlul Bayt Society's event "Exodus - A 
Modern Phenomenon" at Scottush Parliament - 

15th March 2017 

FVC4C Team with Jean-Matthieu Gaunand of 

ELREC at a training session on delivering home 

energy visitsð26th April 2017 


